Troop 22
requests your presence at an
Eagle Court of Honor
in recognition of the following scouts

Brandon DuGar Mathew Austin Owen Schaner

Monday, January 13, 2003
7:30 pm
Sanctuary of St. Paul's Episcopal Church
2747 Fairmount Blvd.
Cleveland Heights, Ohio

Please join the families afterward for a reception in Tucker Hall



Troop 22 Boy Scouts of America

Eagle Scout Court of Honor

January 13, 2003

Honoring Brandon DuGar Mathew Austin Owen Schaner

St. Paul's Episcopal Church Cleveland Heights, Ohio

Program

Eagle Candidates Processional

and Parents

Color Guard

Opening and Presentation

of the Colors

Ari Klein Welcome

Scoutmaster

Eagle Scout '82

Steven Rodney The Trail to Eagle

Eagle Scout '99

Pat Murray Memories of Eagle Recipients

Tom Linton Eagle Charge

Eagle Scout '57

Presentation of Rank Ari Klein

Brandon DuGar Reflections

Mathew Austin Owen Schaner

Ari Klein Slide Presentation

Color Guard **Retiring of the Colors**

> Please join the families and Troop 22 scouts for refreshments after the ceremony in Tucker Hall

Brandon

Brandon has been involved in scouting since the first grade when he became a Tiger Cub. He was an active cub scout in Pack 36 through 5th grade before joining Troop 22 in 1996 as a member of the Scorpion Patrol, led by Ernest Petrey and assisted by John Pietro. Brandon remained in this patrol until taking the Assistant Patrol Leader position of the newly formed Thunderbolt patrol under Matt Resseger in1998. The following two years Brandon served as Patrol Leader of the Dragon Slavers. Brandon has been able to participate in Troop 22 summer camp from 1997 through 2002. He has also gone on four "High Adventure" trips: backpacking to The Smokies and on the Long Trail in Vermont and canoeing in Algonquin Provincial Park and Isle Royale National Park. Brandon was elected to the Order of the Arrow in 1999. Last spring, Brandon was awarded the 150/50 award for 150 nights of camping and 50 service hours with the troop. As a student at Coventry School, Brandon was active in the creation of the Coventry PEACE playground from its inception, so it was a natural choice for his Eagle project. Working with Coventry PEACE he identified their needs and in April of 2002, he completed his project of removing four deteriorating park benches and building and installing four new ones. Brandon is currently serving as Junior Assistant Scout Master.

Brandon is a senior at Cleveland Heights High School. He is a member of the National Honor Society, a secretary of Key Club and a four-year member of the Varsity Swim Team of which is he is cocaptain this year. Brandon has also been on the Varsity Track and Field team, competing in shot, disk and pole vault for two years. Brandon was a member of the Heights High Marching Band for three years as a Tuba player. In the summer, he works as a lifeguard at Cumberland Pool. Brandon looks forward to attending college in the Northeast where he intends to pursue his academic interests, swimming and an active outdoor organization.

Mathew

Mathew Austin was born in Cleveland Heights and is a second-generation product of the CH-UH Public Schools. He joined Troop 22 in March 1997 after being invited to attend a campout by his good friend, Brandon DuGar. For two years he was a member of the Scorpion Patrol. In his third year he was a patrol leader of the Dragon Slayers with Brandon. Mathew then served as Patrol Leader of the StingRayz in their first year as scouts. Recently he served as Assistant Senior Patrol Leader and is currently an Assistant Scoutmaster. Mathew has over 140 nights of camping, over 130 hours of service and is a member of the Order of the Arrow. For his Eagle project Mathew worked with The Nature Center at Shaker Lakes and the City of Cleveland Heights to reclaim an eroded trail in the Doan Brook Watershed. 150 hours of service were accumulated as boys repaired and built natural steps and bridges, cleared trail, and cleaned up the area.

At high school, Mathew is a member of the National Honor Society and Key Club. He was in the Marching Band for three years, and managed the TigerShark Swim team for two seasons. In addition, Mathew has worked as a cashier at Zagara's Marketplace for the last three years. He volunteered the last two summers with the Student Conservation Association. He was posted for five weeks each summer, once in Vermont and once in Northern California, doing conservation work for the National Parks. Mathew is graduating from Cleveland Heights High School this month, and will then attend a semester course at the National Outdoor Leadership School. He plans to attend college in the Fall of 2003 and study Outdoor Education and Environmental Studies.

Mathew would like to thank his family, and especially his dad, for their support and encouragement, and the John Pietro and Carl Johnson families for telling him about Troop 22.

Owen

Owen Schaner crossed over to Troop 22 from Pack 11 in 1996. He was a member of the Panther Patrol for three years. He then became Assistant Patrol Leader to Brendan Knoblauch and Patrol Leader for the new Hawk Patrol. He continued on to become Assistant Senior Patrol Leader and is now a Junior Assistant Scoutmaster. During his time with the Troop, Owen has been elected to the Order of the Arrow and has received the Troop's 150+50 award for camping and service.

Owen's Eagle Project took place at Cleveland Heights High. Owen decided to renovate the Instrumental Music Department's overcrowded music library. After receiving approval from the Board of Education and getting advice from Home Depot on the design, the scouts got to work. First, the two-dozen filing cabinets, overflowing with music were taken out. Then floor to ceiling shelving was built and the boxes of music were relabeled and put on the shelves. The Heights IMD, with one of the best high school music libraries in the country, now has easy access to, and room to expand their collection.

Owen is currently a senior at Heights High. He has played trumpet there for four years and now plays in the Jazz Ensemble, Symphony, Brass Choir, and Trumpet Quartet. He was the Trumpet Sergeant in the Marching Band as well. He has spent the last three summers playing trumpet for three weeks in the All-Ohio State Fair Band. This year Owen joined the Heights Swim Team and really enjoys the team spirit and hard work that comes from being a member of the team. He isn't certain where he will attend college next year, but he plans to major in either Applied or Theoretical Mathematics.

Thank you

Brandon, Mathew and Owen would like to give special thanks to all the scouts and adults who have helped them along the way. We also wish to thank our parents for their help and support.

Thank you, Ari – you have helped, inspired and taught each of us so much over the past years.

We appreciate everyone's attendance at tonight's ceremony.

Troop 22 Eagle Scout Honor Roll

1927	Jack Herd	1990	William Mulligan
1931	Edmund Schmitt	1991	M. Dudley Battle Jonathan D. Snyder
1935	George Surgey	1993	Jonathan O. Hinze Andrew Pimlott
1962	John J. Petrovic Benjamin E. Woomer	1996	Carl Johnson
1968	Kent E. Lang	***	
1969	John D. Pao Bruce L. Wilkoff	1997	David Binnig Andrew Markus John Rodney
1970	Daniel C. McCorkle	1998	Andrew J. Gillen Nicholas P. Holder
1971	Steve M. Crone Victor E. Pao		Marc T. Petre Ernest Q. Petrey, III
1972	Marc Tatar	1999	Patrick G. Holder John Pietro
1975	Robert Edwards Dale R. Lunar		Steven A. Rodney
1977	John S. Marics	2000	Peter Markus Jeremy Paul
1985	W. Bryant Miller Christopher Martin Samuel A. Nigro, III Patrick Whalen Edward J. Wiles	2001	Matthew Resseger Brendan Knoblauch Aric Kalynchuk
1988	Charles P. Peirce	2002	Alex Barnes Andrew Kohan
1989	Sascha Boyle Rick Fatica Eric Danner Matthew Lindley		Mark Rodney Brandon DuGar Mathew Austin Owen Schaner